October 27, 2023

Minutes- Board of Town Trustees

Town of Norwood Park

County of Cook, State of Illinois

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL PRESENT ABSENT
A. Nasca Supervisor X
F. Salinsky Clerk X
A. Cichon Trustee X
P. Alongi Trustee X
D. Stefanowicz Trustee X
S. Wyda Trustee X

As the first order of business Supervisor Nasca entertained a motion to dispense with the reading of the mmutes of
September29, 2023 and accept them as presented. Trustee Wyda moved. Trustee Stefanowicz seconded the motion. Supervisor
Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Trustee Alongi moved, seconded by Trustee Cichon, to authorize the expenditures for the Town Fund, Road & Bridge
and G.A. Supervisor Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Public Comment:
None

Supervisor’s Report:

Supervisor Nasca informed the Town Board that there are currently no G.A. cases and none pending. Next, he briefed
the Board that he is currently looking into updating the Township’s insurance policy to include cyber security protection and is
awaiting a response regarding the cost.

Supervisor Nasca also mentioned the 2023 flu shots sponsored by the Township were administered by the Norwood
Park Fire Department. The Township has not yet received the invoice for flu shots.

The next item discussed by the Supervisor was his investigations nto updating and making more efficient the current
lighting system in the Township building. He reported he has contacted Com Ed who sent out an auditor for the Com Ed
Efficiency Program. Also, he has met with a contractor and will be meeting with the contractor again in November.

Next Supervisor Nasca shared a card from the Village of Norridge thanking the board for their personal support for the
Norridge 75™ Anniversary Celebration and Parade. Supervisor Nasca then asked Trustees Alongi and Cichon to share their
expernience representmg Norwood Park Township at this year’s Columbus Day Parade. The trustees both reported it was a lot of

fun with a great crowd.
Committee Reports:

Trustee Alongi relayed everything is fine regarding building mamtenance.
Trustee Cichon reported on the Norwood Park Youth Committee Meeting held prior to the Town Board meeting in which
the committee voted to approve the grant request from the Union Ridge School District Music Department for $600.

Trustee Wyda reported 10 cab books were sold for the month of September.
Trustee Stefanowicz stated there is nothing to report on finances.

Old Business:
The 3 new computers installed in the Township are up and working. Supervisor Nasca is continuing to add to and update

the software.

Trustees Cichon and Alongi along with Supervisor Nasca attended the Eisenhower Library’s 50 Anniversary Festival.
During therr time at the celebration, they were able to meet with residents and attendees and reported all went well with a great
turnout.



